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                 Memorandum 
 

To:  Kyle Prufer, Acting Purchasing Officer 

From:  Ray C. Funnye, Director of Public Services 

Date:            October 29, 2020 

RE: Recommendation for RFQu #20-074: FY 21 CTC Road Repair 
& Resurfacing 

 
On October 28, 2020, Georgetown County Department of Public 
Services solicited proposals for the resurfacing and repair of five 
designated roads with Hot Mix Asphalt Pavement through bid #20-
074.    
 
This solicitation requested pricing services that would be required for 
the resurfacing of County road projects pre-approved through the 
County Transportation Committee (CTC) for C-Fund reimbursement.  
Proposals were received from three reputable vendors: Coastal 
Asphalt from Conway, SC; Southern Asphalt from Conway, SC; and 
Palmetto Corp of Conway, SC.  
 
Unit rates from all vendors were competitive. However, in total, 
Coastal Asphalt’s overall rates provided the most economical solution 
by $81,527.85 to the next lowest bidder. Coastal Asphalt has 
previously and successfully completed multiple road projects for 
Georgetown County.   
 
Based on the aforementioned, I hereby recommend RFQu #20-074 
CTC Road Repair and Resurfacing be awarded to Coastal Asphalt of 
Conway, SC, for the total amount of $779,963.05. 
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